ZEELAND CHARTER TOWNSHIP
BOARD OF APPEAL 

MARCH 23, 2010
The Board of Appeal of Zeeland Charter Township held a Regular 

Meeting in the Township Hall on March 23, 2010 at 7:00 PM.

Members present: Russ Mudget, Dirk Pyle, Mike Riermersma, Steve Walters.  Absent: Bruce Knoper and Tom Oonk.  Also present was Zoning Administrator Don Mannes.
Chairperson Russ Mudget  called the meeting to order.
Motion by Pyle  and supported by Riemersma  to elect Russ Mudget as Chairperson, Dirk Pyle as Vice-Chairperson and Tom Oonk as Secretary.  Motion carried.

Board Members received the Oath of Office. 

Motion by Pyle and supported by Riemersma to approve the minutes of the August 25, 2009 meeting.  Motion carried.
Clerk Evink  read the legal notice from Zeeland Community Hospital (Parcel No. 70-17-17-200-003) to increase their existing main identification sign to 11’2” to accommodate a full color electronic message center.  This will require a variance from Zeeland Charter Township Zoning Ordinance Sec. 8.03 D.e. & Sec. 15.03 B 10.
Chairman Russ Mudget declared the hearing opened. 

Gordan Smart, Dennis Martin, Sara Donkersloot and Melissa Comaro were representing Zeeland Community Hospital with Mary Cook representing Valley City Sign  presented  their request.   
Concerns of the board were:  
1) The illumination.
2) M – 21 traffic.
3) How much light at 100’.
4) How many messages?  (8 seconds, 10 rotated).
5) How many rows?  2 max 3.
6) Minimium distance to read is 57’ .
Motion made by Pyle and supported by Walters to close the public hearing.  Carried.

Motion by Pyle and supported by Walters to approve the request  allowing Zeeland Community Hospital to increase the height of their existing main identification sign to a height of 11’2” accommodating a full color electronic message center sign which can be changed up to 3 times a day manually.
Ayes:  Walters, Riemersma, Pyle, Mudget.  Nays:  Oonk and Knoper.  Motion carried.

Reasons:  Already two large billboards in the area.



Little bigger sign will not effect the area.

Wide open area and light in that location will not be a problem

 
           Will not be a flashy sign


           Hospital building is large

                     Will fulfill the community need with some of their messages

Motion by Riemersma  and supported by Pyle to request that the Planning Commission  review the Billboard Ordinance in reference to electronic signs as the prediction is there will more request.  Carried.
Motion to adjourn.  Carried.

Marilyn Evink, 

Recording Secretary
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